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ON ONE FOOT 

An Open Invitation for Connection 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

 This year has brought tremendous highs 
and lows and we are all working to recalibrate 
and find our way through the world as we’ve 
come to encounter it lately.  I am very aware of 
the challenges we are all facing as Jews, the rhetoric, biased 
media, and loneliness that accompanies the quiet that many 
find themselves surrounded by in social groups or on social 
media.  Where is the outcry and where is the support?  For 
some of you, I know you have great support networks and 
friends who reach out and check on you regularly.  For 
others, I know you feel the silence and have expressed to 
me that you are shocked that friends and colleagues 
haven’t even acknowledged the horrors of October 7th, let 
alone the intergenerational trauma that has been 
reactivated in our collective psyche.  So, what can we do 
about this disconnect?  We can get together.  We can share 
stories and we can offer support to one another in 
processing our discomfort and also in sharing our joys and 
simchas. 
 I write with an invitation to schedule a meet up with me 
for coffee or tea.  While I plan to continue periodically 
offering a group time for, “Coffee with the Cantor,” this 
invitation is for you to schedule time individually or in 
smaller groups directly with me.  I will do my best to 
schedule as many meetups as I can so that we can talk, 
share stories, get to know each other, and offer support.  
The best way to reach me is via email Cantor@tbe.org and I 
look forward to hearing from you.  If you have other 
suggestions for opportunities to get together, I’m all ears 
and look forward to connecting. 
 Happy Secular New Year!  May 2024 bring us all that we 
can dream, hope, and pray for. 

B’Shalom, 
Cantor Katie Kaplan 

KATIE KAPLAN, CANTOR 

“STATE OF THE ART SYNAGOGUE” 
 

 At the conclusion of each programming 
year, I used to lay out my “State of the 
Synagogue” report, with a focus on 
religion, education, youth and social 
programming (the president would give the 
financials.).  I dug one out from 30 years ago, June 1994.  
You can see some of the dreams we had then and assess 
how those concepts have withstood the test of time.  To see 
the whole bulletin click here. 
 It was a time of great ambition and growth here.  Our 
membership had grown to an all-time high of 700 families, 
having gained 120 new families in the prior two years.  It’s 
hard to recall that we averaged 50 attendees on a Shabbat 
morning (with no B’nai Mitzvah) back then and sustained it 
for many years, with home-cooked lunches whipped up by 
our Shabbat committee.  We had multiple children’s services 
each week, plus Tot Shabbats on Friday nights.  Some of 
what we did then can be replicated, though the challenges 
are far greater now.  And of course it’s not about 
attendance alone.  Here’s how I envisioned it back then: 

Continued on page 16... 

Rabbi Josh Warshawsky, Artist in Residence, 
was warmly welcomed at Shabbat dinner 
at the home of Susan and Art Greenwald. 

mailto:Cantor@tbe.org
https://files.constantcontact.com/59fef7db001/97960bed-a24c-4088-9752-04ecaf4e4dee.pdf
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SHABBAT AND FESTIVAL SERVICES 

JANUARY 
 

Friday, January 5 
TeeBeEs Shabbuzz Shalom 5:00 pm 

Congregational Shabbat Dinner 5:30 pm 
Welcoming Rabbi Michael and Adira Knopf 

Kabbalat Shabbat Service 7:00 pm 
Led by Rabbi Michael Knopf and Cantor Katie Kaplan 

Oneg Shabbat Meet & Greet Rabbi Knopf 8:00 pm 
 

Shabbat, January 6 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

Led by Rabbi Michael Knopf 
Kiddush Luncheon with the Knopfs 

Community Forum Q&A with Rabbi Knopf 1:00 pm 
 

Friday, January 12 - MLK Weekend 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, January 13 - MLK Weekend 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

TeeBeEs ShabbuzzBimBam 11:00 am 
 

Friday, January 19 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, January 20 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

 

Friday, January 26 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, January 27 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 
Kesher Beth El Havdalah 6:00 pm 

 

FEBRUARY 
 

Friday, February 2 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

Kesher Beth El Shabbat 
 

Shabbat, February 3 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

 

Friday, February 9 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, February 10 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

TeeBeEs ShabbuzzBimBam  Havdalah 5:00 pm 
 

Friday, February 16 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, February 17 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

 

Friday, February 23 
Kabbalat Shabbat 7:00 pm 

 

Shabbat, February 24 
Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 am 

TeeBeEs ShabbuzzBimBam 11:00 am 

Services will be on Livestream on Friday night and on Zoom 
on Shabbat morning unless otherwise noted. 

Shabbat Shalom. 
 

 I am Sylvan Pomerantz and as many of 
you know, I am a Pittsburgher.  I am a 
product and proud descendent of Squirrel 
Hill; a unique, relatively small 
neighborhood in which more than half of 
the Jews in the entire Pittsburgh 
metropolitan area live.  Such a Jewish 
community exists nowhere else in the United States. 
 Growing up there, Jewish life was easy.  On any day you 
could buy... a challah at Silberberg’s bakery, meat from Mr. 
Berkman, the kosher butcher, a bar mitzvah suit at 
Freedmans, new shoes at Little’s Shoes, while eating a 
delicious, corned beef on rye.  You could buy a newspaper 
in Yiddish or have a conversation in Hebrew; anything you 
could ever want to live a good Jewish life was there.  No 
matter where you would venture in Squirrel Hill from work 
to home, from the JCC to Woolworths, you were a part of a 
community of acceptance, a community in which everyone 
knew or at least recognized everyone else and always said 
“hello.” 
 Now one of the oldest Jewish neighborhoods in the 
country, Squirrel Hill is still renowned for its tight knit Jewish 
community and multigenerational families.  And of course, 
Fred Rogers always had a wonderful day in the 
neighborhood, living just two blocks from the Tree of Life 
Synagogue for many years. 
 The Tree of Life Synagogue served as my house of 
worship where my family and many of my friends received 
our Jewish education, celebrated mitzvahs, funerals and life 
cycle events.  It was and remained a synagogue, even 
recently in its declining years, a congregation where 
everyone knew everyone, and everyone was welcome.  Cecil 
and David Rosenthal, acquaintances of my brother Richard, 
made sure of that every Shabbat. 
 Tragically, on October 27, 2018, a gunman entered the 
synagogue and killed eleven Jews worshipping at Shabbat 
services, including Cecil and David, simply because they 
were Jewish. 
 Last Friday, I went back home to join my family, our Tree 
of Life family, friends, community leaders, politicians and 
hundreds of men, women and children for prayers, poetry 
and music at Schenley Park for an outdoor commemoration 
of the 11 lives taken five years ago. 
 At the beginning of the ceremony in a solemn moment, 
11 memorial candles were lit by family members of the 
victims followed by Rabbi Jeffrey Meyers, the Tree of Life 
rabbi, who also survived the shooting, chanting the El Malei 
Rahamim. 
 During the program, the gathering was moved by 
several classical and Israeli musical pieces performed by 
young musicians on the Violins of Hope, restored 
instruments on which Jewish musicians played in various 
concentration camps. 
 The speakers at the ceremony included U.S. Attorney  

Continued on page 17... 

Tree of Life Gathering – October 27, 2023 
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Rabbi Michael Knopf to Visit TBE from January 4-7 
LAST DAY TO REGISTER: SUNDAY, DECEMBER 31 

 

After an extensive review of the candidates that have applied to-date for 
our senior rabbi position, the Rabbinic Search Committee has invited Rabbi 
Michael Rose Knopf to join us for the weekend of January 4–7, 2024.  He 
will be accompanied by his wife Adira. 
 

Rabbi Knopf is presently the rabbi for Temple Beth-El Richmond, where he 
has served for almost 10 years.  Named one of “America’s Most Inspiring 
Rabbis” by The Forward, he is passionate about building an inclusive, 
supportive, and deeply intertwined community for people of all 
backgrounds, ages, and stages. 
 

Rabbi Knopf graduated from the Jewish Theological Seminary (Talmud and Rabbinics, Magna Cum Laude) 
and the Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies (Master of Arts in Rabbinic Studies, Rabbinic Ordination). 
 
On the lighter side, he’s a pop culture buff, political junkie, and enjoys movies, traveling and pizza. 
 
You can read more about Rabbi Knopf by going to the rabbinical search timeline at tbe.org/rabbi-search 
and clicking on the December 5 entry. 
 
The Search Committee has put together a number of activities throughout the weekend that will allow 
you to get to know Rabbi Knopf in various synagogue settings.  You can find a listing of activities at 
tbe.org/knopf-weekend. 
 
After reviewing these activities, you should click on the link you’ll find on the page to submit a form (one 
per family) indicating which activities you and your family will attend. 
 
If you need assistance completing/submitting the form, please call the TBE office at 203-322-6901, x301. 
 
We look forward to seeing you during this most important weekend for our congregation. 
 

 

Scott Krowitz Devra Jaffe-Berkowitz Lisa Manheim 

TBE President Search Committee Co-chair Search Committee Co-chair 

MEN’S CLUB 
SAVE THE DATE! 

 

The Men’s Club will welcome guest speaker Dr. 
Yonatan Morse, Assistant Professor of Political 
Science at the University of Connecticut.   
 

Dr. Morse will discuss his recent trip to Israel. 
 

Tuesday, January 30 at 7:00pm 
at Temple Beth El 

https://www.tbe.org/rabbi-search
https://www.tbe.org/knopf-weekend
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Get involved, please… 
 

Help Wanted!  In order to maintain our vibrant and 
dynamic community, the Fund-Raising Committee needs 
more members to support TBE and volunteer their skills 
and talents.  Many of these opportunities ask for very 
small-time commitments.  Please consider getting 
involved with the: 
 

Annual Appeal | Temple Rock | Cantor’s Concert 
 

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact us and 
we will give you more information. 
 

Thank you! 
 

Contact Steven Lander for information. 
execdir@tbe.org 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A GABBAI? 
 

Training available! 
 

Please contact Rabbi Hammerman 
at rabbi@tbe.org. 

Beth El Cares focuses on chesed and tzedakah by helping the 
poor and unfortunate through mitzvot, both in our 
synagogue and the greater Stamford community.  We 
welcome volunteers!  This is the work we are currently 
engaged in.  If you are interested in volunteering in any of 
these endeavors, please contact the person listed. 
 

Reyut (Friendship):  Committed to serving the needs of 
those in our TBE community, including friendly visits, 
assistance with errands and transportation, Shabbat bag 
delivery to hospitalized patients.  Contact Melanie Massell 
at reyut@tbe.org or 203-274-1708. 
 

Project Ezra:  Providing pre-shiva meals to the bereaved in 
the congregation.  Contact Joy Katz at joyakatz@yahoo.com or 
203-329-3359. 
 

Serving the homeless:  Helping prepare and serve food — 
you can do either or both — to the homeless at New 
Covenant Center in Stamford on the fifth Thursday of each 
month.  Times are 2:30-4:15 pm and 4:15-5:30 pm. Contact 
Julie Rosenberg at julierosenbergslp@gmail.com or 203-273
-6794. 
 

High Holiday Food Drive:  Contact Sharon Turshen at 203-
323-3872 
 

Christmas dinners at local homeless shelters:  Contact Julie 
Rosenberg at julierosenbergslp@gmail.com or 203-273-
6794. 

BETH EL CARES 

Sharon and Steve Winer on the marriage of their son, Scott 
to Remi Lubcher. 
 

Yaffa and Pinchas Gross on the birth of a granddaughter, 
Yofiel, born to Michelle Gross and Yoav Bar-Asher. 
 

Ilene Kirschner Madwed and Bert Madwed on the birth of a 
granddaughter, Hannah Sasha. 
 

Rhonna and Brian Rogol on the birth of a grandson, Chase 
Theodore, born to Sharon and Josh Rogol. 
 

Catherine and Robert Friedman on the birth of a grandson, 
Ellis, born to Sarah and Jeff Grossbard. 
 

 
 

Share your family’s simcha (engagement, marriage, birth, 
Bar or Bat Mitzvah of a child or grandchild) and other 
joyous event.  Just contact the TBE office at office@tbe.org 
or 203-322-6901, ext. 301. 

MAZAL TOV TO... 

HONORABLE MENSCHEN 
TODAH RABAH TO OUR TORAH READERS 

MILLIE AVNIR  BARRY ERNER  RABBI GERRY GINSBURG  
RABBI JOSHUA HAMMERMAN  BERT MADWED 

SUSAN SCHNEIDERMAN  HANNAH ZELAZNY 

THANK YOU FOR SPONSORING KIDDUSH 

JESSICA and DAN AVNIR 
JAFFA and PINCHAS GROSS 

JAMIE MORVITZ and MATT MILLER 
STEPHANIE and DAN ZELAZNY 

CHECK US OUT ON 
 

facebook.com/tbestamford/ 

BETH EL CEMETERY ASSOCIATION 
 

Information about the Beth El Cemetery 
Association, Inc. is available from: 
 

Allan Lang at 203-327-6418 
or 

Eileen H. Rosner at 203-461-0506 

THANK YOU FOR SPONSORING 
THE SHABBAT ANNOUNCMEMENTS 

JESSICA and DAN AVNIR 

mailto:reyut@tbe.org
mailto:joyakatz@yahoo.com
http://www.nchstamford.org/
http://www.nchstamford.org/
mailto:office@tbe.org
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Special Occasion? 
 

Sponsor the Shabbat Announcements 
(emailed every Thursday afternoon) 

 

Donation of $72 
 

All sponsors will be acknowledged at the 
beginning of each of the announcements 

and also listed in our bi-monthly Bulletin. 
 

Call Mindy in the office at 322-6901 ext. 301. 

TeeBeeEs SHABBUZZ SHALOM November 10, 2023 

Join us on Shabbat, January 13  
for ShabbuzzBimBam at 11:00 am! 

JOANNA and MARK ZANER 
and CALEB 

 
Joanna, Mark and Caleb (age 2) 
live in Norwalk, CT.  
 
Joanna shared, “We joined TBE 
because I grew up in Stamford as 
a member of TBE, becoming Bat 
Mitzvah with Rabbi Hammerman 
in 2000.  I attended college out 
of state and only moved back to 
CT in 2021, but I continued 
attending services at TBE with my parents over the years. 
 
It’s great to officially be a part of the Beth El community 
again, especially joining TeeBeEs to attend services and 
events with Caleb and also his Gaga (my mom).  It’s so 
special to all be together!” 
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SISTERHOOD
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KESHER BETH EL 

Painting Rocks with hopes and prayers for hostages in Gaza 
to add to the Congregation Beth El Luminary Display 
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TREE OF LIFE 
 

 A beautiful way to commemorate a special 
occasion is to purchase a “leaf” on our beautiful 
“Tree of Life” sculpture adorning our Temple lobby. There 
are many more leaves available for your own personal 
inscriptions. 
 

 The following categories are still available: 
 

 Triple Chai $1,000   

 Silver Leaves - Gold Border $750 
 

 Silver Leaves (very few remaining) $250 

CONTRIBUTING SHARES OF STOCK 
TO TEMPLE BETH EL 

 

One way to boost your charitable contributions to Temple 
Beth El is to give shares of appreciated stock instead of 
cash.  You do not pay any tax on your capital gain, and your 
charitable deduction is the shares’ entire fair market value. 
 

Beth El members may contribute shares of stock to satisfy 
their dues pledge, their annual fund pledge, and other 
contributions to the Temple. 
 

After consulting your tax advisor, please contact the TBE 
office at 203-322-6901. 

HAVE YOU VISITED OUR WEBSITE? 
 

www.tbe.org 
 

Find out about the latest news and upcoming activities 

… access our online membership directory … register for 

events and make donations … connect to TBE’s Twitter 

and Facebook pages … and much more. 

DONATE ONLINE 
Go to: www.tbe.org/donate/ 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF COLLEGE STUDENTS 
 

Rabbi Hammerman would like to stay in touch with 
your child while they are away at college.  Please 
send their e-mail address to Mindy in the Temple 
office at  office@tbe.org.      Thank you! 

SEEKING SHABBAT GREETERS 
 

Do you like getting a warm “Shabbat Shalom” as you enter 
shul on Saturday morning? 
 

Our greeting program has been extremely well received.  To 
keep this program going, we need volunteer greeters like 
you. 
 

For more information Contact Eileen H. Rosner at 
rosnereileen@gmail.com. 
 

Thanks for helping make Temple Beth El a warm and 
welcoming place to be. 

PAY YOUR DUES ONLINE 
 

Go to www.tbe.org/donate and click on member payments. 
 

Questions?  Contact Linda at 203-322-6901, ext. 302 or 
lindar@tbe.org. 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES 
 

Inscribe the names of your loved ones on a plaque in 
our Chapel foyer along with a light to commemorate 
their yahrtzeit and yizkor observances throughout the year. 
 

For details, contact Mindy at office@tbe.org or 203-322-
6901, ext. 301. 

TBE offers free family 
membership for the first year to 
any member’s child on the 
occasion of his or her marriage.  
For more information, contact 
Steve Lander at 203-322-6901, 
ext. 304. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR GIVING 
 

 Adult Education Fund 

 Paver Walkway Campaign 

 Beth El Cares 

 Rabbi Hammerman’s or Cantor Kaplan’s Mitzvah Fund 

 Goldberg Scholarship Fund 

 Emmet Manheim Memorial Playground 

 Kiddush Fund  

 Matthew Klein Memorial Sanctuary Garden Fund 

 Music Fund 

 Project Ezra 

 Religious School Fund 

 Frank and Rose Rosner Memorial Fund 

 Security Fund 

 Shabbat Bags 

 Youth Fund 

PAVER CAMPAIGN 
In celebration of our first 100 years! 

 

Consider adding a paver to our new walkway.  Three sizes 
are available. 
 

Click here for details:  https://4everbricks.com/donors/TBE/ 
 

Questions? Contact Steven Lander at execdir@tbe.org. 

http://www.tbe.org
mailto:rosnereileen@gmail.com
mailto:lindar@tbe.org
https://4everbricks.com/donors/TBE/
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WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS  

REFUAH SHELEIMA FOR FRAN GINSBURG 
Suzanne & Norman Stone, Arlene & Carl Rosen 
THE BIRTH OF MELODY SAGE MILLER 
Carol & Allen Krim 
SHARON & JEFF TURSHEN ON THEIR 50th WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARY 
Rochelle Udell Turshen & Douglas Turshen 
STEPHNE BEHREND FOR BEING HONORED BY THE 
AMERICAN JEWISH COMMITTEE 
Suzanne & Norman Stone 
SUSAN FRIEDEN FOR BEING HONORED BY THE AMERICAN 
JEWISH COMMITTEE 
Suzanne & Norman Stone 
HANNAH ZELAZNY ON BECOMING A BAT MITZVAH 
Marsha Colten & Robert Cohen 
OUR SON, SCOTT, AND OUR DAUGHTER-IN-LAW, REMI, ON 
THEIR MARRIAGE 
Sharon & Stephen Winer 
CAROL & ALLEN KRIM ON THEIR WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
Suzanne & Norman Stone 

IN HONOR OF: 

In honor of… 
The birth of Yofiel Bar-Asher by Sharon & Jeff Turshen 
 

The birth of Hannah Sasha Madwed by Sharon & Jeff 
Turshen 
 

In memory of… 
Hanna Bresslour, z’l, by Marcia & Mark Staines 
 

Hazzan Sidney G. Rabinowitz, z’l, by Sheila & Daniel Wolfson 
 

James Wolfson, z’l, by Sheila & Daniel Wolfson 
 

Max Mizel, z’l, by Sheila & Daniel Wolfson 
 

Steven Shindler, z’l, by Sheila & Daniel Wolfson 

RABBI JOSHUA HAMMERMAN MITZVAH FUND 

CANTOR KATIE KAPLAN MITZVAH FUND 

In honor of… 
In appreciation by Karen & Ed Gartner 
 

In memory of… 
Hazzan Sidney G. Rabinowitz, z’l, by Jane Strom, Barbara & 
Warren Brandt, Robin Evans & Jeffrey Perry 

SHABBAT BAG FUND 

In memory of… 
Jenny Seigel, z’l, by Meryl & Hank Silverstein 
 

Freda Novick, z’l, by Meryl & Hank Silverstein 

BETH EL CARES 

In memory of… 
Esther Yomtov, z’l, by Brian, Rowan & Jordanna Yomtov 
 

Steven Shindler, z’l, by Daphne & Patrick Daddino 

FRANK & ROSE ROSNER MEMORIAL FUND 

In memory of… 
Sam Bloomenthal, z’l, by Amy & Mel Bloomenthal 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 

In memory of… 
Sarah Bloomenthal, z’l, by Amy & Mel Bloomenthal 

BETH EL CARES 
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INFORMATION FOR YOU… 
 

When making a donation an acknowledgement will be 
mailed to the designee for donations of $10 or more.  
Donations of less than $10 will be acknowledged only in the 
Bulletin.   All donations will be published in the Bulletin 
unless you state that you wish to be anonymous. 

Joanne & Marshall Goldberg ..........................RUTH ABRAMS 
Dayna & David Patashnik & Family ................ ELAINE ALBERT 
Betty & Sherwin Baer ........................ ROSE & WILLIAM BAER 
Ilene & Jim Locker & Family ........................ FANNIE BUFFERD 
Stewart Casper .......................................... DOROTHY CASPER 
Lois Hofshi ............................... PEARL & BENJAMIN ELLMAN 
Carolyn Nadel-Farin & Phil Farin ........ RAY & CHARLES FARIN 
Sally & Jim Rothkopf ..................................... MAY FRIEDMAN 
Bracha & Jerry Silber ........................ MORDECHAI GINZBERG 
Robin & Rick Redniss ....................................CHARLES GOLUB 
Elaine & Robert Erichson.......................... BETTY GREENBERG 
Denise & David Greenman .................... SANDRA GREENMAN 
Carol & Willy Sander ............................ MILDRED GROSSMAN 
Carolyn Nadel Farin & Phil Farin ................ SYLVIA HANTMAN 
Steven Grushkin & Family ..................... BERNARD HELLMAN 
Lori & Bruce Tobin .......................... MILDRED HERSHKOWITZ 
Susan Frieden .............................................. NORMAN HILFER 
Ginette Kellner ............................................. JACOB HOLLAND 
Gerald Jacobs & Family ................................. SYDELL JACOBS 
Sari & Alan Jaffe .................................................. DAVID JAFFE 
Devra Jaffe-Berkowitz & Family ......................... DAVID JAFFE 
Evelyn & Bruce Kahn ....................................... PHYLLIS KAHN 
Sharon & Steven Katz .................................... HERBERT KATZ 
Ilene & Jim Locker & Family ........................ SYLVIA KWESKIN 
Ilene & Jim Locker & Family ........................... YALE KWESKIN 
Roni & Allan Lang ............................................. JOSHUA LANG 
Stephanie & Larry Sherman ........................... LILLIAN LEVINE 
Barbara Malloy.......................................... HOWARD MALLOY 
Laura Markowitz .................................... DAVID MARKOWITZ 
Laura Markowitz ......................................... SID MARKOWITZ 
Sandra & David Oberhand................................... OTTO MARX 
Gloria, Mark & Matthew Zweibel .............. SHIRLEY MELNICK 
Ruth Kwartin ....................................................... MAX MILLER 
Rome Family ................................................. MARCIA MOYER 
Stanley Novack ......................... SADIE & ABRAHAM NOVACK 
Ellie Mirne .................................................. LARRY NUSSDORF 
Sandra & David Oberhand.......................... CELIA OBERHAND 
Rome Family ....................................................... DORIS ROME 
Judy Schneiderman .............................. MORRIS ROSENBERG 
Barbara & Steve Rothstein......................... ANNE ROTHSTEIN 
Caroline Temlock Teichman & Marc Teichman .. ROSE RUBIN 
Debora & Paul Weinstein .................... BERNARD SCHWARTZ 
Suzanne & Norman Stone ............................ SOL SESNOWITZ 
Maddy Shapiro, Jim Shapiro & Family ............. AMY SHAPIRO 
Mary C. Silberman ................................... JAMES SILBERMAN 
Meryl & Hank Silverstein ......................... LOUIS SILVERSTEIN 
Ellen & Joel Mellis ..................................... WILLIAM STEINAM 
Karen Resnick, Mollie & Rachel Steinmetz .. MARTY STEINMETZ 
Donna Wolff .................................................. MORTON STONE 
Beth & Sandy Weinberg .................................. LESLIE SUSSER 
Lori & Bruce Tobin ........................................... GLORIA TOBIN 
Loralee & Phil Granowitz.................................. IDA WALLACH 
Barbara & Stan Friedman ............................ IRVING WARSAW 
Howard Weinberg ................................. MORTON WEINBERG 
Harriet & Seymour Weinstein ............... ADOLPH WEINSTEIN 
Betty & Sherwin Baer ...................................... IRVING WOLIN 

REMEMBERING OUR LOVED ONES 

WE MOURN THE PASSING OF... 

JACOB DEUTCH, father of Charisse Litchman 
STEVEN SHINDLER, husband of Karen Shindler 

DOROTHY EISNER, mother of Suzanne Olin 
NATALIE STEIN, mother of David Stein 
ENID GANZ, mother of Harrison Ganz 
ANN LASNICK, wife of Julius Lasnick 

SHERYL BENJAMIN, mother of Brad Benjamin 

SHIVA NOTICES AVAILABLE ON-LINE 
 

Congregants who are looking for shiva information can now 
quickly look online instead of searching their inbox for the 
announcement or calling the synagogue office.  Just go to 
TBE’s website (www.tbe.org) and click “Shiva Notices” 
under the WHAT’S NEW menu. 

IN MEMORY OF: 

HAZZAN SIDNEY G. RABINOWITZ, z’l 
Nancy & Jack Wiadro, Carol & Allen Krim, Robin Evans & 
Jeffrey Perry 
HERBERT RUBIN, z’l 
Melanie Massell 
LEONARD JAFFE, z’l 
Susan & Sandy Swidler 
STEVEN SHINDLER, z’l 
Glenda & Burt Larsen, Ruth Haendler, Judy Dalgin & Family, 
Maryan & Charles Ainsworth, Michele & Jeff Sirkin, Rennie & 
Michael Roth 
DOROTHY EISNER, z’l 
Betsy & Peter Kempner, Sue Frieden 
NATALIE STEIN, z’l 
Sharon & Jeff Turshen 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?t=vne8an6ab.0.0.v784x5cab.0&id=preview&r=3&p=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tbe.org
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 You can read how we established havurot (friendship 
groups) and had our first healing service, to reach people 
where they are at.  We are doing some of that now. 
 It was at this time that secular Jewish organizations 
were returning to the notion that the synagogue is the 
prime address for Jewish identity.  And here in Stamford 
we partnered to make that happen.  As I wrote back then: 

ON ONE FOOT continued from page 3... 

 Here’s how I concluded the State of the Synagogue 
address: 

 It’s helpful to look through these old bulletins (if only to 
see the names and faces of the b’nai mitzvah students!).  It 
really helps us to gain perspective, on what we’ve 
accomplished, what remains to be accomplished, and most 
of all, how the collective accomplishments of a 
congregation are not the point of our existence at all.  It’s 
how we touch individuals at key moments in their lives. 
 As a bonus, click here for a bulletin from earlier that 
same year.  And see below a very timely article by a certain 

12th grader who was destined to become TBE’s next 
president. 
 

Rabbi Joshua Hammerman 

BETH EL CARES VOLUNTEERS AT LOCAL SHELTERS 
AT HOLIDAY TIME 

https://files.constantcontact.com/59fef7db001/6ff27591-a70b-4ef6-862d-49d2365bdc94.pdf
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Have you seen our new PAVER WALKWAY? 
 

Pavers are now available for installation this Spring. 
Commemorate significant life events. 

Pavers are $250-$500 & $1,000  Tax deductible! 
 

Contact Steven Lander, execdir@tbe.org for details. 

CRITICAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR BUILDING ONE 
COMMUNITY (B1C) IN STAMFORD 

 

B1C has a terrific tutoring program for elementary students 
but doesn’t have enough tutors.  14 volunteers (adults or 
teenagers) are needed on Monday - Thursday from 4:30pm-
5:45pm.  The kids speak English so you do not need to speak 
another language but Spanish or French would be useful.  
Each volunteer works with up to three children. 
 

Volunteers must commit to a minimum of three consecutive 
months for one session a week, have basic technology skills 
and familiar with how math is currently taught at the 
elementary level.  Teenagers must be 16 years of age or 
older.  To volunteer, register on the B1C website at https://
building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/ and 
indicate it is for the Homework Club.  You can also contact 
Margarita Zimmerman, B1C’s Volunteer Director at 
mzimmerman@b1c.org 

TREE OF LIFE GATHERING continued from page 4... 
 

Eric Olshan, who oversaw the criminal prosecution of the  
shooter.  Upon reaching the stage, Mr. Olshan walked over 
to the memorial candles and stood to show his last respects 
to the departed.  He then shared with the gathering 
something personal about each of the victims, their 
individual personalities, and their common devotion to their 
faith.  He said of the 11 individuals whom he had never met, 
“I am a better person because I have had the privilege of 
learning even just a little bit about those 11 people, and for 
having been part of this five year act of remembering them 
and their beautiful lives.” 
 In remembrance they were: 
Joyce Fienberg  Richard Gottfried  Rose Mallinger  Jerry 
Rabinowitz  Cecil Rosenthal  David Rosenthal  Bernice 
Simon  Sylvan Simon  Daniel Stein  Melvin Wax  Irving 
Younger 
 My TBE friends, let us continue to hold dear the 
memories of these precious lives taken from us.  Let us also 
rejoice that these precious individuals and their place of 
worship will not be forgotten or erased.  At this time, there 
are plans for The Tree of Life building to be renovated and re
-purposed to include spaces for worship, community 
activities and programs to address anti-Semitism.  In 
addition, The Holocaust Center of Pittsburgh plans to be 
located in the new building. 

Sylvan Pomerantz 
TBE Past-President 

mailto:execdir@tbe.org
https://building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/
https://building1community.org/engage/volunteer-form/
mailto:mzimmerman@b1c.org
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The deadline for the 
March-April 2024 Bulletin  

will be Thursday, February 1, 2024. 

Commit to leaving a legacy and help ensure that Temple 
Beth El will be part of the fabric of the Stamford Jewish 
community for many years to come. Click here for our 
LIFE & LEGACY Honor Roll. 

To create your legacy contact Steven Lander 
execdir@tbe.org | 203-322-6901, ext. 304 

Temple Beth El 
350 Roxbury Road 

Stamford, CT 06902 
www.tbe.org 

 

Have you seen our replica of Noah’s Ark in the hallway of Kesher Beth El?  It is walnut, measures 76” by 
72”, and has 149 plaques and 18 larger animals that can include engraved messages in honor of a family’s 
children or anyone else, or in honor of a significant family event . 
 

We are asking you to consider honoring your children (or anyone else) by donating $250 to this project 
and buying a plaque.  We hope that you might be further moved to buy one of the remaining animals 
for a donation of $1,000. 
 

Proceeds to benefit Kesher Beth El. 

https://www.tbe.org/ll-honor-roll/
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ART GREENWALD 
President 

INTEGRATED PROTECTION SERVICES, LLC 
320 Boston Post Road, Suite 140     DARIEN, CT 06820 

Tel:  203.322.0772 
WWW.INTEGRATEDPROTECTIONSERVICES.COM 

 

SYSTEMS AND SERVICES FOR SECURITY 
AND FIRE PROTECTION 

SERVING CONNECTICUT AND NEW YORK 
COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL 

 

Check out our special website 

Dedicated to TBE’s event space 

 

www.thebigeventspace.com 

 

Please let your friends and business 

associates know how we can fulfill their 

celebratory and meeting needs. 

203-684-0261 

203-359-9999 

http://WWW.INTEGRATEDPROTECTIONSERVICES.COM
http://www.thebigeventspace.com
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